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Sacred Heart Parish, Bellingham ~ June 9, 2019

Sunday, Jun. 9, Pentecost Sunday

8:30 am Mass—Baptism, Pacheco-Oleson Church
9:45 am Coffee Hour—Catholic Daughters Hall
11:00 am Mass Church
12:00 pm Catholic Daughters Bake Sale Hall
5:30 pm Confession WWU CF 115
6:30 pm Mass WWU CF 115
Monday, Jun. 10
10:30 am Funeral Mass—Ginny McEvoy Church
11:30 pm Funeral Reception Hall

Tuesday, Jun. 11, St. Barnabus
9:00 am Mass
12:00 pm Angelus and Rosary

Church
Church

1:00 pm Prayer Shawl Ministry Hall
Wednesday, Jun. 12
10:00 am Faith Formation—Lectio: Mark Hall
12:00 pm Angelus and Rosary Church
Thursday, Jun. 13, St. Anthony of Padua
9:00 am No Mass
12:00 pm Angelus and Rosary Church
Friday, Jun. 14
9:00 am No Mass
10:00 am Adoration until 8:50 am Saturday Chapel
10:00 am Moms and Kids Group Hall
Saturday, Jun. 15, St. Justin, Martyr
8:30 am Rosary Chapel
8:50 am Benediction Chapel
9:00 am Mass Church
9:30 am St. Michael Chaplet Church
3:30 pm Confession Church
5:00 pm Vigil Mass Church
Sunday, Jun. 16, The Most Holy Trinity
8:30 am Mass Church
9:45 am Coffee Hour—St. Vincent de Paul Hall
11:00 am Mass Church

Sacred Heart’s Stewardship of Treasure Report
Ordinary Income

June 1 and 2

Envelopes (79) $ 6,619.70 !'N'
Loose $ 1,107.75 N
Total $ 7,727.45 \/

8¢ ;
St. Vincent de Paul $ 407.00 w~
Assumption School $  102.00  seidlidsin
Ascension Holy Day $ 573.00

Mass Intentions

)

Ssesh

Jun 15 Nancy Welch +

Jun 11 Margaret Maiefski +

@ & Please note that there are no daily Masses
\,N“,‘xt“- scheduled for Thursday and Friday this week.

Sun., June 9 is the last WWU Newman Mass and
the location has changed to Communications Facility in
room 115. Adoration on Friday only has a slight change to
the beginning time, otherwise it remains on the usual
schedule.

The Holy Father’s Prayer Intentions
for June 2019
That priests, through the modesty and humility of their
lives, commit themselves actively to a solidarity with those
who are most poor.

When the Lord told his disciples to go and teach all nations
and baptize them in the name of the Father and of the Son
and of the Holy Spirit, he conferred on them the power of
giving men new life in God.

He had promised through the prophets that in these last
days he would pour out his Spirit on his servants and
handmaids, and that they would prophesy. So when the
Son of God became the Son of Man, the Spirit also
descended upon him, becoming accustomed in this way to
dwelling with the human race, to living in men and to
inhabiting God'’s creation. The Spirit accomplished the
Father’s will in men who had grown old in sin, and gave
them new life in Christ.

Luke says that the Spirit came down on the disciples at
Pentecost, after the Lord’s ascension, with power to open
the gates of life to all nations and to make known to them
the new covenant. So it was that men of every language
joined in singing one song of praise to God, and scattered
tribes, restored to unity by the Spirit, were offered to the
Father as the first-fruits of all the nations.

This was why the Lord had promised to send the Advocate:
he was to prepare us as an offering to God. Like dry flour,
which cannot become one lump of dough, one loaf of
bread, without moisture, we who are many could not
become one in Christ Jesus without the water that comes
down from heaven. And like parched ground, which yields
no harvest unless it receives moisture, we who were once
like a waterless tree could never have lived and borne fruit
without this abundant rainfall from above. Through the
baptism that liberates us from change and decay we have
become one in body; through the Spirit we have become
one in soul.

The Spirit of wisdom and understanding, the Spirit of
counsel and strength, the Spirit of knowledge and the fear
of God came down upon the Lord, and the Lord in turn
gave this Spirit to his Church, sending the Advocate from
heaven into all the world into which, according to his own
words, the devil too had been cast down like lightning.

If we are not to be scorched and made unfruitful, we need
the dew of God. Since we have our accuser, we need an
advocate as well. And so the Lord in his pity for man, who
had fallen into the hands of brigands, ...entrusted him to
the Holy Spirit. Now, through the Spirit, the image...of the
Father and the Son have been given to us, and it is our
duty to...make it yield a rich profit for the Lord.

—Against the Heresies, St. Irenaeus, b. 130




@ If you are just visiting, welcome! If you'd like to register at our
AN parish, you can stop in at the parish office across the street,
3 or go to www.shbham.org to get a registration form. You can
A% come in and get a cup of coffee in the office Monday-Friday

,' with the parish community in many ways, including social
k. justice, homebound ministry, St. Vincent de Paul, and more.
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PARISH LIFE

Part-time Bookkeeper Wanted: Sacred Heart Parish and WWU Newman is
looking for a part-time bookkeeper. Must have Quickbooks Online experience. For
details, please send resume and references to melissa.johnson@shbham.org.

Social Justice Committee: We will be recruiting new members at the next
meeting Thurs., June 13 from 6:30-8 pm in the parish center library. This is a
special invitation to potential new members with snacks provided! The committee
seeks ways to put into action the social justice teachings of the Church. What are
you passionate about (poverty, hunger, pro-life issues, violence, care for creation
etc.) and would like to get involved with other parishioners with a common
interest? How can our parish show our solidarity with those who are marginalized
in our community, nation, and world? For background, we will show a few short
videos on some of the seven themes of Catholic Social Teaching produced by the
US Conference of Catholic Bishops and Catholic Relief Services. Go to
www.crs.org/resource-center/CST-101 or contact Carol G. at 360-319-1913 for
information.

Celebrate the Sacred Heart of Jesus Feast Day with us! We will be hosting
an Ice Cream Social on Sun., June 30 in the parish hall after the 11 am Mass.
Come join us!!

The Agape Service Project is seeking volunteers to help with this summer's
program. We are looking for people who are interested in helping prepare meals
right here at the Sacred Heart kitchen and/or volunteers to help with set up for the
weekly food bank in Lynden. If you're interested please visit wwunewman.com/
Get-Involved to find the “Volunteer Interest” link, or contact Melina at
agape@wwunewman.com for more information.

Long-time parishioner and cantor, Cynthia Bentley, is in great need of a
home. If you know of a place or a room available for her to rent, please call the
parish office at 360-734-2850.

CCS Refugee Resettlement is currently helping a refugee family of three
from Afghanistan into a one-bedroom apartment. They are in immediate need of
all household items including furniture, kitchen, and bathroom items. Many of the
kitchen items we donated in March have already been used, so the need is
ongoing! Please bring any donations to the CCS office located at Francis Place,
1122 Cornwall Ave. For more information on specific items needed, please
contact Andrea Cunningham at 360-671-5486 or email at AndreaCU@ccsww.org.
Thank you for all your generosity in the past, and may we continue our support of
this important ministry.

Annual Catholic Appeal: Sacred Heart ACA Goal: $54,830. Pledges received
to date: $50,071. Your gift to the Annual Catholic Appeal is still needed! Thank
you to all who have responded to the needs of our Church in Western Washington
through the 2019 Annual Catholic Appeal. One person or parish could not
possibly accomplish all that needs to be done for over 60 ministries and services
of the Annual Catholic Appeal. It is not too late to return your pledge envelope if
you haven't already done sol Please fill out a pledge envelope today or donate
online at www.seattlearchdiocese.org/donate. Thank you and God bless!

Pray for those in the Military:

HM1 Benjamin Chapin, USN
LT COL Gregory DeMarco
MAJ Tyler Ripley, USAF

CMC Paul McFadden, USN
MT6 David Varner

SGT Luke Bradshaw, US Army
CAPT Jason Taylor

LT Casey Oswald, USN

TSGT John Coder, USAG

AT1 Jon Silver, USN

CAPT Jonathan Brent

SGT Davis Glass, USMC
Jared Santos

James Robinson

MAJ Kiel Gilliland, USAFR
MAJ Sharon Gilliland, USAG
LT Andrew Remien, USN
MCPO Anthony Edward Vega
SGT Chelsea Torvik, US Army
E1 Dylan Bailey, USN

1LT Joe Knutson, USAF

E3 Cole H. Trolinder, US Army
LT CDR Scott Highee, USCG
SFC Casey Gursley, US Army
LTCOL Andrew Hoffman USAF
PFC John Vincent, USMC
SGT Matthew Mashburn, USMC
A1C Jacob Bean USAF

1 LT Nikolas Karaffa, US Army

Please remember
in your prayers those
who have died, especially:

Betty Chapin, Phyllis Weiland,
Kitty Dolan, Margaret Maiefski,
Barb Haddad, Bill Maris,

Guy Loiselle, Gerald Gribble,
Ben Sokolowski, Betty Kuljis,
Mami Stamm, Sylvester Moran,
Patrick Imhof, Laurie Capello,
Kathy Wood, Rico Barnett,
Ray Manning, Richard Vetter,
Manuel Lascano, Marylee Lecocq,
Rosemary Stock, Wally Whaley,
Edith Brown, and Elizabeth Chaves.

=B &=

Memorial candle burns for:
Rosemary Stock
6/10-6/16

Please consider supporting the vendors listed on the back of the bulletin. Their advertising allows us to print the cover page fiee of charge.




ASSUMPTION EVENTS

Father Scott’'s Farewell Party is Fri., June 28 at 7 pm in
the Assumption Gym. All ages are welcome! Beer, wine,
and beverages are provided; please bring a shack or
dessert to share. Family-friendly dancing to follow.

Grief Support Group every Friday, 1:30-3:30 pm in the
Stafford Room. We invite you to join our group as we
share our faith in God and fellowship with each other on
our healing journey. Contact Michelle Byrnes for more
information, 360-319-6366.

Rosary Makers meet on Saturdays at 1 pm in the
Stafford Room at Assumption. For questions, contact
Marilee at 360-671-3211.
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ARCHDIOCESAN EVENTS

St. Joseph's Parish in Ferndale invites children from
3 years old to the 5th grade to attend our annual Jesus
Day Camp. It runs daily from July 8-12 from 9 am-12 pm.
The theme this year is "ROAR." Our safari celebration
will include wild bible adventures, hungry herd snacks,
and other mane events such as crafts, games, and
songs. Join us for a stampede of smiles and fun!
Register online at http://stjosephferndale.org/v2/jesus-

day-camp/.

Marriage Encounter: Is God in your marriage? The
next Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekend is at the
Sheraton Hotel in Bellevue August 9-11. Apply at
www.wwme.org. For more information, leave a message
at 206-772-2344. Sign up today!

Rachel’s Vineyard: Don't think about it any longer.
Just go. Men need fo be healed too! God is calling you to
be forgiven and be embraced by him. He wants to show
you his infinite love and mercy. You won't be sorry you
went, and it will help you so much—just like it helped me.
—Testimonial
Are you tired of thinking about the day you got involved
in an abortion decision? Life can be so much better—
give yourself the chance! Now registering for fall retreats.
Call for a confidential, compassionate conversation in
English: 206-920-6413 or Espafiol: 206-450-7814.

Congratulations to this year’'s eighth-grade
graduates, the Class of 2019!

Trey Aquino, Bria Arevalo, Luke Blas, Andrew Bui, Henry
Cierebiej, Maelle DesRosiers, Malia Finkbonner, Morgan
Hayes, Evan Jabbora, Jack Janaszak, Oliver Johnson,
Nena Krzysiek, Ariana Lopez, Daniel Lopez, Carter
Morgan, Johnny Nguyen, Vincent Patelli, Alec Rodriguez
-Stiff, Samantha Smith, Cole Sumner, Antja Thompson,
Jason Tran, Jordan Tran, Cooper Treat, and Garrett
Wenzel.

On Wed., July 24 we will have an altar server thank you
party from 12-3 pm at the Westford’s home. Contact April
Waldrop; april.waldrop@shbham.org for the address or to
RSVP.

On Sun., July 20 we will host the Stockholder thank-you
dinner for everyone who donated to the Tijuana mission trip
at 6 pm in the parish hall.

New youth ministry schedule for next year!

Edge (6-8 grade) and Lifeteen (9-12 grade) will meet
together from 4-6 pm every Sunday evening at the
Assumption School gym. Both groups will eat dinner
together and then split off into different locations for their
faith formation meetings. Contact April Waldrop with any
questions, or if you are interested in being an adult volunteer
with the program.

Lord, before each of us was conceived, you conceived us in
your mind from all eternity. And you did not repeat yourself
once. Just as the genetic code of each individual is unique,
s0 are his or her fingerprints. As we learn about the biology
of prenatal development, so let us learn about the

uniqueness of your love for us. May we all find comfort that
you know each of us uniquely, and love each of us infinitely.

—www.Babychris.org
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} Soclal Justice Corner

From June 22-29, the US Church will once again celebrate
Religious Freedom Week. As it happens, in April the House
of Representatives passed a new bill which threatens to
severely limit the freedom of the Church, not in the area of
worship, but in many of the ways we teach, and serve, and
care for the “least of these” in society—in accord with the
Catholic faith. The guiding intention of the Equality Act of
2019 is to uphold the dignity of every individual and to offer
meaningful protection against unjust discrimination. But, if it
becomes law, it would initiate a severe conflict between the
federal government and the Church.

The bill's proposals include 1) adding the new terms, "sexual
orientation” and “gender identity” and a definition of “sex” to
federal civil rights laws; 2) expanding the types of entities
covered under those laws; and 3) exempting itself from the
requirements and conscience protections of the Religious
Freedom Restoration Act of 1993. Such sweeping new

i norms would negatively impact very sensitive areas of
| citizens’ lives including but not limited to:

healthcare
promotion of marriage
women’s shelters
religious liberties
athletic scholarships
single-sex schools adoption agencies

e the unborn charitable services
Please take time to pray and visit USCCB.org > Issues and
Action > Religious Liberty. Join the bishops in asking all the
Senate to oppose this bill. You may leave a message at the
U.S. capitol switchboard, 202-224-3121. —Penny Cowan

personal privacy
foster care
athletic injuries
free speech
parental rights

Please consider supporting the vendors listed on the back of the bulletin. Their advertising allows us to print the cover page free of charge.




